Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

November 17, 2008
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2008 Annual Meeting, October 29, 2008
The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 29, 2008 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with about 20 in attendance.  The Annual Meeting followed and was convened at 7:30 PM and adjourned at 9:00 PM.  The agenda is attached.
The following 12 homeowners were represented: Adams, Ball, Brown-Smith, Cosgriff, Ferreiro, Hanlon, Hepp, Im, Reynolds, Shapiro, Shea, and Sottili.  This representation was not a quorum for purposes of the Annual Meeting.
Introductions

The officers were all present and the meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Mary Hanlon attended as the representative of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee), introducing her associates.  All attending were thanked for their presence.
All present including family members introduced themselves and the meeting was started.
Term of Officers: 


The present slate of officers was elected in 2006 and will serve until the 2009 Annual Meeting.
Introduction of New Residents: 

No new residents came into the community this year.

Presentation by Michelle l. Thompson, Fairfax County Government 

Ms. Thompson is a Consumer Specialist with the Department of Cable Communications and Consumer Protection of the County Government.  She was invited to discuss the impact of State legislation (the Property Owners’ Association Act) impacting homeowner associations (HOAs) and the way they do business.  Ms. Thompson’s presentation is attached, and the observations for our operations are as follows:
· The legislation (Property Owners Association Act) was written pursuant to fraud in a large community association, and is geared for associations that are very much larger than ours.

· The rulemaking process is beginning, and there is an opportunity for small associations to intervene in the process to rationalize requirements for the annual report and the annual audit to the extent that they are onerous.
The second attachment from Ms. Thompson is entitled the “Property Owners Association Act Disclosure Packet Regulations” and governs the cost and content of the materials that our HOA must provide to property buyers in our community.
Contacts for more information provided by Ms. Thompson included the following:

· Cynthia Schreier, office of CIC Ombudsman, 804-367-2941 – for questions

· Web site www.townhall.virginia for e-mail notifications on the implementation of the Property Owners Association Act.
· Office of Public Affairs, County Government, has a current list of Community Associations.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Treasurer Bob Ball provided the attached Treasurer’s Report, complete for 2008 through the date of meeting.  Bob will submit a complete annual report for 2008 after the first of the New Year.  Bob will also pursue the unpaid annual dues to ensure 100% collection, and reminded us that dues in arrears must be paid before a title to a home can be conveyed.  No change in the amount of the annual dues ($40) is anticipated for 2009.
It was moved and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a revised final report to be submitted after the end of 2008. 

The proposed 2007 Annual Budget will be presented for homeowner approval at year end, and will be similar to that for 2007.  The officers estimate that the HOA can bear the extra cost of a buffet dinner before the Annual Meeting every other year, while holding the dues constant at $40 annually.  
ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon thanked the community for its support in 2008.  She noted that that the ARC guidelines are now available in electronic form.  ARC applications are to be completed before any outside improvements are started that will change the appearance of the house or grounds, including mailboxes, sheds, fences, etc.  The process is quite easy – please read the guidelines and file an application with Mary Hanlon.  Mary will provide application forms if needed.  

Homeowners are reminded that at sale of a house a release is needed from ARC attesting to compliance of all outside improvements with the Guidelines.  In cases where outside improvements may impact the view of any party or parties, the impacted party or parties should be asked by the applicant to provide a written approval to accompany the application.  

Larry Ferreiro offered a draft amendment to the ARC guidelines addressing the installation of stationary generators at a home.  The draft amendment is sent separately – please read it and advise of your approval or denial, so the Board is advised of community preference.
All attending recognized the important work of the ARC for its work in the past year, which now includes Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili, Alan Nobiling and Steven Paluska.  Additional members of the ARC are needed.  Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Mary Hanlon (239-2131).
Update on Property Values:
Mickie Shea provided an update on property values in zip code 22039.  Please contact her at 703-250-8716 for detailed information.  Her summary points were as follows:
· Sellers have been pricing their properties at $100,000 to $115,000 above the tax assessment, and receiving offers below list prices, often at or slightly under the tax assessment.

· Recent sales have been in the range of $800,000 to $849,000 and properties have been on the market for an average of 109 days.

· It is a buyers market with many homes on the market.

· Buyers are choosing homes that show very well and are priced right.
Traffic Calming Survey:
President Cosgriff made a presentation on the outcome of the HOA traffic calming survey. The survey was conducted in September and October will 39 of 55 homeowners responding, as a follow-up to an action agreed at the 2007 Annual Meeting.  The purpose of the survey was to ascertain if a majority of the HOA membership would support a request to VDOT jointly with our neighboring association for a traffic calming survey.   The results of the survey are summarized in the table below, and indicate that a majority of the homeowners requested no action.  On this basis President Cosgriff will proceed to notify the neighboring homeowners association that our HOA does not wish to participate.
ARDMORE OAKS HOA TRAFFIC CALMING SURVEY

	Question
	Yes
	No
	No opinion
	No response
	Total

	Petition VDOT for study?
	19
	17
	3
	16
	55

	Speed bumps?
	9
	30
	0
	16
	55

	3-way stop sign at Spout Lane?
	10
	29
	0
	16
	55

	Lower speed limit?
	10
	27
	2
	16
	55

	Signage?
	27
	11
	1
	16
	55

	Take no action?
	31
	7
	1
	16
	55


President Cosgriff noted that any citizen can request the Police Department to issue citations to motorists violating traffic regulations.  The telephone number to call (at the West Springfield police station) is 703-644-7377.
Latest Directory:

Please see attachment and advise us of changes as needed.
Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.
Attachments:

Agenda (2008)
Presentation entitled: “2008 Common Interest Community Legislation”, by Michelle L. Thompson, Fairfax County Homeowners and Condominium Association Liaison

Property Owners Association Act Disclosure Packer Regulations

Treasurer’s Report to October 28, 2008 
Presentation entitled: Traffic Calming Survey”, by President Larry Cosgriff

Directory updated to October 30, 2008 
Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 

Homeowners’ Association

October 27, 2008
To:
Homeowners

From: Tim Shea, Secretary

Re: 
Agenda and Officer slate – Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting will take place on Wednesday, October 29, 2008 at the Burke United Methodist Church, 6200 Burke Centre Parkway (at Burke Lake Road) – the same location as in previous years – from 7 to 9 PM.  Refreshments will be served from 7 to 7:30 PM and this is an opportunity to meet and visit with your neighbors before the meeting.  
The following individuals are your officers for the next year. 
   Larry Cosgriff – President 
   Charissa Smith – Vice President

   Bob Ball – Treasurer

   Tim Shea – Secretary
The ARC team includes Mary Hanlon, Alan Nobiling, Carol Sottili and Stephen Paluska.
The agenda for the Annual Meeting is attached.   The results of the community survey on traffic issues will be presented, representing responses from two-thirds of the homeowners in our community.  We need your assistance in obtaining a quorum for the annual meeting

.
An updated directory is also attached. Please advise if any changes in the directory are needed.  Remember - if we have your e-mail address we can notify everyone quickly in case of an emergency.

ARDMORE OAKS AT ARDMORE WOODS

HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, October 29, 2008

7:30 to 9:00 PM

Burke United Methodist Church

6200 Burke Center Parkway (at Burke Lake Road)

Refreshments to be served from 7 PM

AGENDA   

1.
Introduction 
(Larry Cosgriff)

2.
New Residents Welcome   (Tim Shea)

3.
Presentation by Michelle L. Thompson, Consumer Specialist, Department of Cable      Communications and Consumer Protection from Fairfax County.
4.
Treasurer’s Report   (Bob Ball)

5.
ARC Report (Mary Hanlon)

6.
Results of Traffic Survey (Larry Cosgriff)

7.         Update on Property Values   (Mickie Shea)

8.         Open Discussion (All)

9.          Adjourn
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